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April 23, 2021 

 
 
VIA ELECTRONIC FILING 
 
Secretary of the Commission 
Missouri Public Service Commission 
Attn: Data Center 
P.O. Box 360 
Jefferson City, MO 65102-0360 
 
Re:   Mid MO Sanitation LLC 

Request for Increase in Annual Sewer Operating Revenues  
 
Secretary – 
 
 Mid MO Sanitation LLC (“Mid MO” or “Company”) is engaged in the provision of 
sewer service pursuant to a certificate of convenience and necessity issued by this Commission 
in Case No. SA-2009-0319.  The Company currently has 30 residential customers and 4 
commercial customers. 
 
 Mid MO’s rates were last set effective July 1, 2009.  On February 1, 2015, the Missouri 
Department of Natural Resources (MDNR) issued a new wastewater discharge permit for Lake 
Breeze Estates, which is served by Mid MO. That permit established a compliance schedule 
requiring Mid MO to design and build a suitable system that would remove nearly all ammonia 
from the wastewater before being allowed to be discharged to the Waters of the State.  An 
Engineering Facility Plan was prepared and submitted to MDNR. The Plan examined various 
treatment options.  The best, most affordable option was a "no discharge - land application 
system." That option has since been approved, constructed and placed into service.  Mid MO 
now seeks to adjust its rates after consideration of this investment. 
 
 Accordingly, pursuant to Commission Rule 20 CSR 4240-10.075 (Staff Assisted Rate 
Case Procedure), Mid MO hereby requests an increase in annual sewer system operating 
revenues in the amount of approximately $22,000.  The Company understands that the design of 
its customer rates, its service charges, its customer service practices, its general business 
practices and its general tariff provisions will also be reviewed during the Commission Staff’s 
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review of the rate increase request and may thus be the subject of Staff recommendations at the 
conclusion of the rate increase process. 
 
 Mid MO is in good standing with the Missouri Secretary of State and has no annual 
report, annual statement of operating revenues, or assessment fees that are overdue. 
 
 Thank you for your attention to this matter.  Please bring this filing to the attention of the 
appropriate Staff personnel. 
  
      Sincerely, 
 
      BRYDON, SWEARENGEN & ENGLAND P.C. 
 

     By:  
 
      Dean L. Cooper 
 
Cc:   Bill Bright 
 James Busch 
 Office of the Public Counsel  
       


